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Report on on-line course proposals and the future use of the Quality Matters rubric

The Arts and Humanities Panel of ASCC has recently run into some issues with new on-line course proposals. We have found that the syllabi that were created without consulting the Quality Matters rubric were lacking in necessary information for the student and were not structurally sound in terms of the on-line environment.

Quality Matters (QM) is an inter-institutional organization that sets baseline research-supported standards to ensure quality design for online and hybrid courses. The QM Rubric is supported on national standards and best practices, research literature, and instructional design principles. The rubric has a set of eight general standards, with specific criteria under each. These have been developed after significant (and ongoing) research, the last 10 years of which are in your handout. Approximately 926  institutions in the U.S. use Quality Matters, including: Cornell, Georgetown, George Washington University,  Johns Hopkins, Loyola, Penn State, UNC Chapel Hill, University of Wisconsin-Madison, Vanderbilt and approximately 64 institutions in Ohio (see https://www.qmprogram.org/qmresources/subscriptions/state.cfm for a complete list).  Some universities use the rubric to help guide the course design, whereas others use it to do massive course reviews. 
Many departments are creating on-line courses, but not all faculty have background in on-line teaching and learning. To remedy this, we propose that the QM rubric be placed in the ASC Curriculum and Assessment manual in the section on Distance Learning (chapter 12, pg. 26) and the annotations in an Appendix 7 as a reference manual to support faculty developing on-line courses. We suggest the following wording in the manual:
“If a unit wishes to develop a distance learning course, as always we encourage you to first consult with your curricular A-Dean or the ASC Curriculum and Assessment Services. We strongly encourage you to follow the Quality Matters (QM) rubric (annotations can be found in Appendix 7) when putting together your course. [footnote: Quality Matters (QM) is an inter-institutional organization that sets baseline research-supported standards to ensure quality design for online and hybrid courses. The QM Rubric is supported on national standards and best practices, research literature, and instructional design principles. The rubric has a set of eight general standards, with specific criteria under each.] Contact Mike Kaylor (kaylor.1@osu.edu) in ASCTech to set up a meeting to discuss your new or converted distance learning course. He will guide you in the development of your course and will be responsible for assessing your course in terms of the last three sections of the rubric: Course technology, Learner support, Accessibility and usability. Additional information can be found on the ASCTech webpage about teaching online at https://asctech.osu.edu/elearning and asctech.osu.edu/distance-learning-courses.”
Mike Kaylor is already responsible for assessing the courses in terms of the last three sections of the QM rubric, as stated above. We are simply giving faculty access to the rest of the rubric to support the development of pedagogically sound online courses at OSU.
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